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Ford Calls on City of Chicago to Save the Austin Community from Foreclosure Crisis 
CHICAGO – Speaking for residents who want to keep the Austin community of Chicago from becoming a ghost town, state Rep. La Shawn K. Ford (D-Chicago) is calling on city officials and investors to move quickly to distribute federal funding from the Neighborhood Stabilization Program.  He is also urging local residents facing foreclosure to call their lenders to take advantage of newly-released federal money for loan modifications.
“We are on the brink of collapse here, and it is imperative that everyone involved, including homeowners, get on the phone today and get this money flowing in Austin,” Ford said.  “Vacant homes breed crime and bring our community down even more, and something needs to be done now to stop this downward spiral.”

In January of 2009, the federal Department of Housing and Urban Development approved $55.2 million for Chicago’s Neighborhood Stabilization Program, which works with banks and investors to rehab vacant homes and blocks within 25 “areas of greatest need,” which are concentrated on the city’s West and South sides.  Although the city must spend the $55.2 million within 18 months, Ford is urging developers and investors able to help to come forward to make it happen sooner.
President Obama also recently announced details of his “Making Home Affordable” plan, which includes $75 billion in federal funding to help homeowners refinance or modify existing loans.  One aspect of the plan would help borrowers unable to refinance because plummeting home values wiped out their equity to refinance.  Another aspect of the plan would provide incentives to banks to lower mortgage payments to 31 percent of gross monthly income, which would help homeowners who have lost their jobs.
“Help is out there, all you have to do is ask,” Ford said.  “With these new incentives, lenders will be more willing to work with homeowners.  Even if you have called in the past, call again.  The landscape is changing every day.”

For more information, please contact Rep. Ford’s constituent service office at (773) 378-5902. 
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